
April 2025 
In the Rear View Mirror 
	 This month has been absolutely incredible. During the week leading up 
to Easter, we held services each night from Tuesday to Sunday, walking 
through the biblical account of the betrayal of Jesus, His judgment, 
crucifixion, death, burial, and resurrection. It was amazing to listen as Pastor 
Weimer taught on details of the celebration of Passover and how all of the 
events of that week directly correspond to the events of Exodus as God’s 
chosen people left Egypt. God’s Word is truly incredible. His purpose and 

design are nothing short of divine. On Easter 
Sunday, we had wonderful services and saw two 
women baptized! What a great way to celebrate 
Christ’s resurrection by seeing two souls follow 
God’s Word and take the first step of obedience. 
One of the most precious events of this month was 
the blessing we were able to offer to a widow in 
our church. We had the privilege of decorating 
her husband’s grave with a mosaic of lava rocks 
that we collected. It was such a special 
opportunity to show honor in this way. 

The Road Ahead 
	 As the month of May unfolds with longer 
days and fresh opportunities, we’re excited to 
share the events just around the corner. This 
week, we will host a baby shower for Jenn and 
Gustav, a couple who have been a great 
blessing to our church. They will, unfortunately, 
also be moving to Sweden near the end of this 
month and will be greatly missed. We are 
excited for them as they become new parents 
and will continue praying for them. Both 
Megumi and I are thoroughly enjoying teaching Icelandic Sunday School 
classes each week.  
Continued Blessings 
	 Each week, we are still able to pick up many people for church. We are able 
to transport several of our church members to and from church from Reykjavik (about 
45 minutes away from the church). We also pick up and drop off children for our 
Icelandic services and bring several teens to their homes after teen church on 
Thursdays.  We average over 1,000 miles each month with just these trips. We have 
also been able to host many people at our home this past month, which has been a 
continued theme since our move to Reykjavik. We are so grateful for God’s blessings 
and cannot wait to see what is coming next. 
    	 	    Sincerely, 
	 	 	 -The Sears Family
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